
 
November 
 
3rd Swimming Years 3-6, 
 2G,2R 
 
6th Curriculum Day. No 
 children to attend  on this 
 day. OSHClub will be open 
 on this day. 
 
7th Melbourne Cup Day 
 Public Holiday.   No 
 children to attend on 
 this day. 
 
8th Prep Transition 9.15am 
 
9th Walkathon 
 
10th Interschool Sport Yrs 5 & 6 
 
10th Year 2 Excursion to the 
 Gould League 
 
13th-15th Year 3 & 4 Camp to 
 Phillip Island 
 
13th Swimming Prep–1, 2J, 2M 
 
14th Swimming Prep–1, 2J, 2M 
 
17th Interschool Sport Yrs 5 & 6 
 
17th Swimming Prep–1, 2J, 2M 
 
20th Swimming Prep–1, 2J, 2M 
 
21st Swimming Prep–1, 2J, 2M 
 
21st  School Council Meeting 
 
22nd Year 5 Incursion 
 
22nd Year 6 Incursion–Footsteps 
 
24th Interschool Sport Yrs 5 & 6 
 
24th Swimming Prep–1, 2J, 2M 
 
27th Swimming Prep–1, 2J, 2M 
 
28th  Swimming Prep–1, 2J, 2M 
 
28th Prep 2018 Parent    
 Information Night 
 
29th Year 5 Commbank 
 Incursion 
 
29th Year 6 Incursion-Footsteps 
 
December 
 
1st Interschool Sport Yrs 5 & 6 
 

Key Dates 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
CONGRATULATIONS GEMMA 

Gemma L. in Year 5, competed in the 
State School Championships this week. 
Gemma was placed second in the Triple 
Jump and third in the 100 Metres. 
Gemma now qualifies for the State Track 
and Field Team.  Congratulations 
Gemma, what an outstanding achievement! 
 

REMINDER-CURRICULUM DAY & MELBOURNE CUP DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY  
Please note that Monday, 6th November is a Curriculum Day (Assessment and 
Reporting) and Tuesday 7 November is a public holiday for the Melbourne Cup, 
thus our school will be closed on these two days.  
 

THE BIG SONG 
At 12.30pm today, the students of Pinewood Primary School joined in the singing 
of the song, ΨShine TogetherΩ as part of the Big Song event.  The students sang the 
award winning song, gloriously! Half a million school children, in over 2000 schools 
around Australia, were singing the same song, at the same time, on the same day. 
Thanks to Mrs Blowfield for organising the Big Song event on our behalf. 
 

WALKATHON 
On Thursday, 9 November, our school is conducting a Walkathon.  Students have 
been provided with a Walkathon Sponsorship form if they wish to collect money 
for the event. The money raised will go toward purchasing new playground 
equipment to be placed along the Toombah Street side of the school. Parents are 
most welcome to come along and join in the Walkathon fun with their childΨs 
class. 
¶ Year 1 & 2 students participate from 9.15am-9.45am 

¶ Years 3 & 4 students participate from 10.00am-10.45am 

¶ Preps participate from 12.15pm-12.45pm 

¶ Years 5&6 students participate from 2.30pm-3.15pm 

 
2018 PREP TRANSITION PROGRAM   
Next Wednesday, 8 November, our 2018 Prep students visit Pinewood Primary 
School  for their second transition session. The new students will have the 
opportunity to participate in our specialist program areas of; Music, Art, PE and/or 
LOTE.  During the studentsΩ visit, our Literacy coordinator, Mrs Helen Dent, will be 
providing an informative talk to the parents about the Literacy and Numeracy 
programs at the school. 
 

WORLD TEACHERSΩ DAY—THURSDAY, 9 NOVEMBER  
The United Nations World TeachersΩ Day is celebrated in Australia during October, 
however, due to our extensive Prep-Yearr 6 Swimming Program timetable, we will 
be celebrating World TeachersΩ Day at Pinewood Primary School next Thursday 9 
November (a swimming free week).  
 

TeachersΩ Day celebrates all the important work of teachers in providing quality 
education at all levels. I would like to acknowledge the valuable role that our 
teachers play in educating our students, enabling them to take part in and 
contribute to their local community and global society. 
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REMEMBRANCE DAY 
On Friday 10 November, our School Captains, Abhi and Lachlan, we will be conducting a Remembrance 
Day Commemoration. We ask if students could please bring along a flower/flowers to place at the foot of 
our flagpoles at the conclusion of the service.  
 

SCHOOL FEES 2018 
Parents will receive a letter on Friday outlining the schools levies for 2018. As in previous years, the Parent Contributions 

are made up of essential, optional and voluntary tax deductable components.  We are fortunate that our school 

community value the high standard of resourcing that payment of these contributions provide. The School Council greatly 

appreciates all of your contributions so that we can continue to provide outstanding facilities and resources for our 

students. 
 
 

Karen Jenkin 
Principal 

We would just like to say a big THANK YOU to the following Parents who helped out at the School Disco a couple of 
weekΩs ago.  The Disco was a huge success raising funds for our Adventure Playground & Outdoor Classroom Project and 
all the children seemed to have a fantastic time.  It was great to see so many parent helpers on the night – thank you so 
much for giving up your time so this event could run so well.  Thanks to : Aaron, Ali, Amy, Ava, Bec, Brooke, Catriona, 
Chats, Cindy F, Cindy L, Diana, Diem, Fiona, Georgia, Janene, Jaime, Jules, Kaye, Kellie, Koula, Linh, Lisa, Sanam, Scott, 
Tanya and Yasitha.  Thanks also to some of the junior school staff for popping in to see their students and to Mr Walsh 
and Ms Jenkin for helping out (and having a dance or two) at both discos!  

 

Next Thursday we celebrate World TeacherΩs Day! 
Pinewood Parents Club are organising a special lunch for the Staff and Teachers at Pinewood to show our 
appreciation of the hard work and amazing job they do throughout the year.  Parents, Guardians and Carers 
are invited to cook a special dish be it savoury, sweet or a main course which will be served buffet-style for 
the staff on Thursday 9 November in the Staffroom.  If you would like to make a dish, please contact Lisa 
Strong at sunnymountain1@yahoo.com.au for more information on how you can take part.  

 

           Earlier this week we launched our End of Year/Christmas Hamper raffle 
If you would like to donate any ΨluxuryΩ hamper items, please bring them into class from next week and 
by Friday 1st December - Thank You! 
tƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜΥ hƴƭȅ .w!b5 b9² ƛǘŜƳǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘΦ 5ƻƴŀǝƻƴǎ Ŏŀƴ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜΥ ƭǳȄǳǊȅ ǘƻƛƭŜǘǊƛŜǎΤ 
ǎŎŜƴǘŜŘ ŎŀƴŘƭŜǎΤ ƘƻƳŜǿŀǊŜǎ ό/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǘƘŜƳŜŘ ƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊǿƛǎŜύΤ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ŎŀƪŜǎκōƛǎŎǳƛǘǎΤ ƎƛƊ ǾƻǳŎƘŜǊǎΤ 
ǎǇŀǊƪƭƛƴƎ ǿƛƴŜ ƻǊ ŎƘŀƳǇŀƎƴŜ όtƭŜŀǎŜ ƴƻǘŜ !ƭŎƻƘƻƭ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƘŀƴŘŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜΦύ 

 

Ice Bricks Fundraiser! 
 

Finally DONΩT FORGET these fun ICE BRICKS ARE ON SALE UNTIL Friday 8th December – Order Forms at the 
Office – Only $5 each – All money raised goes towards our Adventure Playground and Outdoor Classroom Project!   

 
Thank you and enjoy the Cup Weekend! 
 
 
COMING UP 
§ ZOOPER DOOPER DAY, Friday, 8th December 
§ END OF YEAR CONCERT, Wednesday, 13th December 
§ CRAZY HAIR DAY, Tuesday, 19th December  (New Date) 
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PARENTS CLUB NEWS 

mailto:sunnymountain1@yahoo.com.au


Gisele B      Prep R 
For the wonderful effort she is making with her reading 
and for the confidence she displays when completing 
class activities. Well done Gisele! 
Maleeha K      Prep P 
For her amazing reading. Maleeha always reads her 
take home books and is confident to sound out 
unfamiliar words. Well done Maleeha!  
Maya G      Prep A 
For enthusiastically sharing her thoughts and ideas 
during class discussions. Prep A love hearing your great 
ideas! Well done! 
Jayden S      4M 
For the consistently strong effort he puts into all of his 
school work. Jayden sets a wonderful example to 
others. Well done! 
Vincent C      2G 
For demonstrating a fantastic work-ethic in 
Mathematics. Your positive attitude and contribution 
to class discussion are always helpful. . 
Sophie F      4C 
For demonstrating resilience when faced with certain 
challenges in the classroom. Well done! 
Ethmi K      2M 
For the wonderful effort she has made to improve her 
writing. Well done Ethmi! 
Skyla N      2R 
For displaying a ΨYou Can Do ItΩ attitude towards her 
learning. Keep up the fabulous work Skyla! 
Alicia S      4W 
For the excellent effort with your laps and times during 
swimming lessons! Alicia puts in 100% and always 
gives it her best! 
Lexi M      3C 
For your bubbly personality and positive attitude.  You 
light up our classroom! Your improved resilience this 
year is something you should be so proud of!  
Thomas B      Prep L 
For displaying excellent behaviour in the computer lab 
and for persisting with the activity. Well done and keep 
it up! 
Elise S      1S 
For always demonstrating friendship towards your 
classmates. You set a wonderful example to others. 
Well done!      
Jake S       1M 
For the wonderful effort he has made to improve his 
handwriting. Great work Jake!  
Damon T      1H 
For demonstrating a positive attitude when working on 
classroom tasks. Damon produced excellent work in all 
areas last week. Well done Damon! 
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Michael Y      1T 
For the wonderful effort he is putting into all maths 
activities. Well done Michael.  
Habiba A      5C 
For settling in well to 5C, applying yourself at all times 
to your learning,  displaying a positive attitude and 
setting yourself high standards. Keep up the great 
work. 
Simon K      5R 
For his great attitude towards learning, his kind nature 
and exceptional organisation skills, well done Simon, 
keep up the great work!! 
Surya N      3K 
For being a respectful and helpful class member with 
excellent manners. 
Ashreet K      2D 
For always sharing her incredible creative writing. 
AshreetΩs persuasive arguments are always very 
convincing and demonstrate thinking outside of the 
box! 
Samaaya G      1JK 
For showing self-confidence and resilience in the 
classroom. Well done Samaaya! 
Sithara D      1D 
For your ΨYou Can Do ItΩ attitude. Sithara you always 
approach your work with enthusiasm. You are 
persistent and try your best in all activities. Fabulous 
Sithara! Keep up the great work. 
 
 

 

TERM DATES  
 

Term 4 2017 

Monday, 9th October – Friday, 22nd   

December 2017 
 

Term 1 2018 

Tuesday, 30th January - Thursday, 29th  

March 2018  

Term 2 2018 

Monday, 16th April – Friday, 29th June 

2018  

Term 3 2018 

Monday, 16th July – Friday, 21st  

September 2018 

Term 4 2018 

Monday, 8th October – Friday, 21st  

December 2018 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
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Lunch Time 
Drama Club  

 
Drama Club runs every 
Monday, at school, dur-
ing break times.  Classes 

are open to students 
from Year 1 to Year 6.  
CƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ 
ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ /Ŝƭƛŀ ƻǊ 
ǇƛŎƪ ǳǇ ŀ ŦƻǊƳ ǘƘŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻŶŎŜΦ 

 
Celia Kemp   

0425124772 or email:   
celia@planet359.com   

mailto:celia@planet359.com

